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Highlights 

 
1.1   Recommendation to not support adding head to head goal differential to the Boys Soccer criteria us 

           to break ties for teams with identical power ratings. 
 

    2.2   Recommendation to implement, effective immediately, that Section VI member schools’ athletic offices    
            Are to keep signed copies of all high school level baseball home contests’ pitch count records on file 
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MINUTES 

 
 

 
 
 

Committee Members: (* indicates attendance) 
*T. Slade (Chairman) 
*A. Lloyd (Buffalo Representative) 
*B. Drake (CCAA Representative)  
*J. Przybysz (ECIC Representative) 
*J. Reed (NFL Representative)  
*D. Ames (NO Representative) 
*M. Fallacaro (Girls Representative) 
J. Graczyk (Boys Representative) 

 
  
1.0 Sports Concerns: 
 

1.1   Boys Soccer Head to Head Goal Differential 
 

 The following criteria are used to break ties for teams with identical power ratings: 
        If teams have identical power ratings, the following criteria will be used to break the tie:  
               a.   The team with the most league/division wins will be the higher seeded team. If still tied: 

   b.   The team with the fewest league/division losses will be the higher seeded team. If still tied: 
   c.   The team with the higher winning percentage of games scheduled will be the higher seeded team.    

   Determined by total league/division wins divided by total league/division games scheduled. If still tied: 
   d.   If teams are in the same league/division, use head-to-head results. If still tied: 
   e.   A toss of a coin will determine the higher seeded team.  
 

       The Boys Soccer Committee is requesting head to head goal differential be added to the criteria used to break     
       ties for teams with identical power ratings.  The request would only impact the teams tied, when playing  
       against each other.  

 
  Recommendation to not support adding head to head goal differential to the Boys Soccer criteria used 
to break ties for teams with identical power ratings. 

  CARRIED 
  Fallacaro/Drake 
  

   
2.0 Section Concerns: 

 
 2.1  Baseball / Softball Assignment of Officials (WNYUA) Process 
   At the January 18, 2017 Executive Committee meeting, the following was approved: 
   Motion to not approve Gary Neunder as assigner of Group #5 for any contests in the sports of Baseball and   
   Softball directly or indirectly that involve schools represented by the Agreement approved between the Western   
   New York Sports Officials and the member schools of Section VI effective immediately. 
  
   As a result, it was decided and agreed upon by the representatives of the involved Section VI Leagues and the     
               Monsignor Martin Athletic Association to conduct the assignment of Baseball and Softball officials in an auto-   
               assign format for the entire spring regular season.  The release of assignments is expected in early March.    
             
   The following individuals have been selected by the involved Leagues as their sub-assigners for Baseball and      
               Softball.  These individuals will be the main contacts regarding turnbacks, changes, etc. throughout the regular  
     season. 
 
               Niagara Orleans (Akron) -   Doug Ames    
               Monsignor Martin Athletic Association - Pete Schneider   
               Buffalo Public Schools - Chris Hope    
   ECIC - Softball - Jay Hall    
                           Baseball - Leane Moore & Chelsy Karcher   
  



 2.2  Baseball Pitch Count Process  
   
              Recommendation to implement, effective immediately, that Section VI member schools’ athletic offices   
  are to keep signed copies of all high school level baseball home contests’ pitch count records on file 
  CARRIED 
              Przybysz/Lloyd 
  
 

3.0 NYSPHSAA Concerns (J. Graczyk/M. Fallacaro): 
 
        Nothing to report 

  
             

4.0 Old Business: 
 
        Nothing to report 

 
 

5.0   New Business:  
 

6.1  Fall 2017 Pre-Season Reports 
       The Fall 2017 pre-season reports are due Wednesday, March 1.  Once received, they will be distributed to the   
       assigned Sectional Intersectional Committee members for review. The reports are an action item for approval at    
       the March 22, 2017 Athletic Council meeting. 
 
6.2  CCAA Requests (*NYSPHSAA approval needed) 

  a) Remove early bird Modified Basketball fall date 
  b) Approve Modified Soccer start date to be the same as Varsity 
  c) Approve Modified Girls Basketball start date of 10/30/17 
 
 T. Slade will submit the CCAA request to the NYSPHSAA for approval. 

 
 

6.0 Good of the Order: 
 
6.1  Motion to adjourn 
       CARRIED 
       Przybysz/Reed 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 
 Beth Fadeley  

Recording Secretary 
 


